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Wednesday 30th May 2012
Dear Parents/Carers
The children break up on Friday after what has been a very busy half term at Eastlea.  Once again the vast majority of pupils have tried very hard with their behaviour and are excitedly looking forward to the Diamond Jubilee Golden Day celebrations on Friday 1st June in school.  

Important Golden Day reminders
We once again have our fingers crossed for fine weather so that the street party can take place outside on the playground; however, it will go ahead inside even if the rain reappears!  For those pupils taking part arrangements remain the same as detailed in the previous letter:

· A non-uniform day for everyone … with a red, white and blue theme! (no fine to pay)  A cap/hat would be a good idea if the weather is warm and sunny and a coat would also be advisable as it may be cool!
· Diamond Jubilee party lunch which is funded by the school so there is no dinner money to pay on Friday and no-one will need to prepare a packed lunch!
· 12.15pm – Nursery pupils collected to go home (please remember the later time!)
· 3.15pm – school day finishes at the usual time for Reception to Year 6 pupils
Dates for after half term
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When we return to school on Monday 11th June we will be gearing up for a busy last half of the summer term.  There are plenty of exciting events planned, and you will be provided with details of these after the holiday.  However, we wanted to give you advance notice of a few important dates which are already in the diary:
· Olympic torch – we have been extremely lucky to get reserved places for all pupils/staff from Reception up to Year 6 to see the Olympic torch as it passes through Bedlington on Friday 15th June.  Coaches have been booked to take all the children to this ‘once in a life time’ event!  We aim to cover the majority of the transport costs from school funds, but to support us with this we will be asking for a voluntary contribution of £1 per child.  Clearly the torch event would not be practical for the Nursery class so there will be no Nursery session at Eastlea that morning to allow parents/carers to make arrangements to go and see the torch themselves if they wish.
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Cramlington Estates clean up – as a school we are supporting the clean-up of the Eastfield Lea/Grange estates.  This event is scheduled for Friday 22nd June (Teacher training day) so that children can help out and take part in the activities which are planned for the day.

· Olympics week – children in all classes will be having a focused week of activities starting on Monday 25th June based on the Olympics – which will culminate in an ‘Olympic’ sports day event on Friday 29th June.

· Summer fayre – this fundraising event is being planned for Thursday 5th July and will be organised in a slightly different way this year - probably starting at 2pm in the afternoon.  More details will be circulated after the half term!

Plus, for Year 6 parents/carers the Year 6 Leavers assembly is planned for Tuesday 17th July at 2pm.

Thank you again for your support this half term!  Look out for the News Post Leader this week or next – as there should be an article reflecting our Ofsted success!  Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 11th June!
Yours sincerely

E Beeston 
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
